














 

Department of Planning  200 S. Hamilton Rd.  Gahanna, Ohio 43230  
614.342.4025 (Phone)  614.342.4100 (Fax) 

 
June 29, 2022 
 
Robert Hicks 
617 Fawndale Pl 
Columbus, OH 43230 
 

RE:   Project 617 Fawndale Pl Variance 
  
  
Dear Robert Hicks: 
 
The following comments were generated from the review of the submitted plans and documents for the 
referenced project.  . 
 

Building 

1. No Comment per Ken Fultz 
 

Fire District 

2. The fire division has no objections to 617 Fawndale Place structure on a corner lot variance – Hicks V22 
 

Parks 

3. No Comment per Julie Predieri  
 

Development Engineer 

4. Engineering has no objections to the requested variance. 
 
 
 
 
If you have any comments or questions, please contact me at kelly.wicker@gahanna.gov or (614) 342-4025. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Wicker 
Planning and Zoning Coordinator 



 

STAFF REPORT 

Request Summary 

A variance has been requested to allow two detached accessory buildings to be located in the front yard 

on a corner lot at 617 Fawndale Place.  The property is zoned PUD – Planned Unit Development which 

requires detached accessory use structures to be located to the rear of the dwelling per Chapter 

1151.15(q)(4) of the zoning code. 

According to the applicant, they are proposing a 9.5ft x 9ft (85.5sqft) lean-to to store lawn equipment 

and a 12ft x 10ft (120sqft) playhouse approximately 25 feet from the right-of-way line.  With the house 

being 33.3ft from the right-of-way, the accessory structures will encroach into the front yard by roughly 

8ft.  The property is a corner lot which requires a front yard along the entire length of Fawndale Place 

and provides a rear yard on each side of the house not facing the street. 

Variance  

Planning Commission shall not grant a variance unless it finds that all of the following conditions apply: 

a) There are special circumstances or conditions applying to the land, building or use referred to in 

the application. 

b) The granting of the variance is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of substantial 

property rights. 

c) The granting of the application will not materially affect adversely the health or safety of 

persons residing or working in the neighborhood of the proposed use and will not be materially 

detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to property or improvements in such 

neighborhood. 

 

Staff Comments 

Staff does not support the variance request.  We do not find that the criteria for approval have been 

met.  Due to being a corner lot and having two rear yards, there appears to be sufficient space available 

to place the accessory structures in compliant locations.  

 

This variance request is the result of a code violation from January 2022 for installing the structures 

without obtaining permit approvals. A permit for a shed was approved in 2020.  The shed was located 

consistent with code and the approved permit.  Sometime after the shed was installed it was modified 

by extending the roof to the fence (see picture on next page).  A “lean to” was also installed without a 

permit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Location/Zoning Map: 

 
Street View Image: 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

Zack Cowan, AICP 
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